
June 20, 2012 

 

The Honorable Peter T. King 

Chairman 

Committee on Homeland Security 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC  20515 

 

Dear Chairman King: 

 

The undersigned organizations, including religious, secular, and interfaith groups, advocacy 

organizations, legal and community groups, support civil rights, human rights, and freedom of 

religion, speech, and association.   

 

Many of our organizations have voiced strong concerns with the series of hearings that began in 

March 2011 and has been targeted at the Muslim community.  Our concerns proved to be 

warranted. 

 

We agree that Congress has an obligation to examine legitimate threats to national security.  Yet, 

this series of hearings scrutinized a specific group of Americans, singled out solely because of 

their religion. This is simply wrong.  

 

The hearings, which focused on the American Muslim community and examined First 

Amendment-protected activities, are an affront to our fundamental rights and values.  They have 

undermined our nation’s commitment to religious liberty, free association, free speech, and equal 

protection of the law.   

 

These hearings have sent the false message to the public that Muslims and those perceived to be 

Muslim are worthy of suspicion and scrutiny.  Rhetoric employed has been factually inaccurate 

and, in fact, counterproductive to maintaining respectful relationships between American 

Muslims, law enforcement, public officials, and communities. 

 

Today’s hearing represents a skewed examination of the previous hearings’ impact on the 

Muslim community.  We urge you to discontinue this series of hearings, which undermines 

fundamental American values, erodes trust, and fuels divisiveness by casting suspicion over an 



Arab American Institute  

Catholics for Choice  

Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 


